

Newsletter



to develop a curiosity about our world and enable our children to contribute positively now and in the future.

Corsehill Primary School

August 2025

This month in our school...

It has been so lovely to welcome back all of our children and to bring our new Primary 1's into our school. The children have all settled fantastically well and we are very proud of them.

<u>Primary 1</u> - we are very impressed with all our new Primary 1 children. They have settled into our school very smoothly and have been supported very well by their Primary 7 buddies. I am sure they will continue to impress us as the year moves on.

<u>Pick up and Collection</u> - we would kindly ask that if for any reason you cannot get to school to collect your little one at 3pm and you have asked for a family member or friend to collect your child, this must be communicated through our school office. Teachers will be unable to release children to any unknown adult. Please be mindful when leaving the grounds that younger classes may still be being paired with their adults. We ask that you do not try to leave the side gate until all children are handed over to adults and stand behind the cones.

<u>Attendance</u> - As a school we monitor attendance every 4 weeks. Good attendance has one of the biggest impacts on your little ones attainment in school. We will be increasing our communication with families about our attendance in order to try and promote high levels of attendance across all classes.

<u>Dress Down Day</u> - just a reminder that on the last Friday of each month we host a dress down day. We sometimes ask for donations on this day throughout the year to support our partner charities. We will give families advanced notice of this. Please ensure children come to school in appropriate clothing on these days and we respectfully ask that no football colours be worn.

<u>Food Larder</u> - our larder is stationed outside our main office. We will be replenishing this with donations very soon and will be asking for donations as part of our October Dress Down Day.

<u>Breakfast Club</u> - we are very fortunate to be able to offer a breakfast club for children. Our spaces are currently full. We ask that if you require a space to contact the office to add your name to the waiting list. A reminder to families in breakfast club that this service does not start until &am and that children should be supervised by their adult until the service begins.

<u>Playtime Snacks</u> - we are very proud to be a health promoting school and always promote healthy snacks for our children and would ask families to support this. As such, we do not allow children to have any fizzy or energy drinks during school hours. We have a number of children with nut allergies across the school so we ask for NO NUT products in any snacks. We also ask that children do not bring lollipops as a snack due to the increased choking hazard when running around and that children only need one small snack at this time of the day.

Class Spotlight

Each month, we celebrate some of our shining stars! This highlights a class who have gone above and beyond—whether through kindness, creativity, hard work, or leadership. Let's cheer them on and be inspired by their example!

Mrs Collins and Mr Kirk are very proud that our first spotlight belongs to our Primary 7 class.

P7 have started their year off with an inspirational bang. They are already hard at work in class getting routines up and running and are taking on board different leadership roles to support the smooth running of the school.

A special mention to them for their help and support with the new Primary 1 children.

Primary 7 with Mrs Scott...



Dates for your Diary...

4th September - House Captain Interviews

5th September - Deadline for Annual Data Return

19th September - Meet the Teacher - 2pm

24th September - Flu Vaccinations

26th September - Dress Down Day

26th September - MacMillan Coffee Morning - Corsehill Primary School

